BEFORE THE GUAM PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

) PAG DOCKET 13-01
)
PETITION OF )
PORT AUTHORITY OF GUAM ) ORDER
FOR RATE RELIEF )
)
)

INTRODUCTION
This matter comes before the Guam Public Utilities Commission (the
“PUC”) pursuant to the Interim Tariff Petition, filed by the Jose D. Leon Guerrero
Commercial Port (“PAG” or the “Port™) on July 19, 2013.
DETERMINATIONS
In the May 15, 2014 report, PAG indicated that the forthcoming rate plan is
dependent on approval of PAG’s Master Plan, the costs associated with its Service Life
Extension projects, the Terminal Operating System, and any “compensation structural
adjustment.” According to PAG, approval of the Port’s Master Plan is currently pending
before the Govemor of Guam as Bill No. 328-32." Bill No. 328-32 approves and adopts
the Capital Improvement Plan in the Jose D. Leon Guerrero Commercial Port of Guam
Master Plan Update (MPU) 2013 Report, with certain conditions and recommendations.

Bill No. 328-32 further contains approval and adoption of PAG’s Commercial Port and

Vicinity Land Use Designation also contained in the Master Plan Update. The bill also

explains that the 2013 update “supersedes and complements the previously approved”

! Bill No. 328-32 was signed into law on May 21, 2014 as Public Law 32-155.




2007 update. Bill No. 328-32 (COR), p. 2 (May 1, 2014). In conversations with the ALJ,
PAG has indicated that it would likely file its Five Year Rate Plan by October 1, 2014.

With respect to this report, PAG has requested an August 29, 2014
extension of time to submit its report. In conversations with the ALJ, PAG has indicated
that its management is currently reviewing the market baselines for PAG’s salaries from its
2008 study and comparing it to the market environment of 2014. PAG has further
indicated that its Board may reconsider updating PAG’s compensation plan to baselines
consistent with present-day market rates.

Based on the circumstances presented by PAG, the Administrative Law
Judge of the PUC (the “ALJ”) found the request reasonable and, therefore, recommended
approval of PAG’s request to extend the deadline for submission of PAG’s report detailing
its review of the impact of adjusting salaries to 50" market percentile on its financial
stability.

ORDERING PROVISIONS

Upon consideration of the record herein, the May 27, 2014 ALJ Report, and
for good cause shown, on motion duly made, seconded and carried by the affirmative vote
of the undersigned Commissioners, the Commission hereby ORDERS the following:

L. PAG’s request to extend the deadline for submission of PAG’s
report detailing its review of the impact of adjusting salaries to 50™ market percentile on its
- financial stability, as originally ordered in the January 30, 2014 PUC Order issued in this
docket, is hereby GRANTED. Such submission by PAG shall be due on August 29, 2014,

2. PAG is ordered to pay the PUC’s regulatory fees and expenses,

including and without limitation, consulting and counsel fees, and the fees and expenses
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associated with this proceeding. Assessment of the PUC’s regulatory fees and expenses is
authorized pursuant to 12 G.C.A. §§ 12002(b) and 12024(b), and Rule 40 of the Rules of
Practice and Procedure before the PUC.

SO ORDERED this 29® day of May, 2014.
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